
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Newsletter for 23rd June 2019 

 

Welcome to church today. We hope and pray that you will enjoy your time here and that 

you may encounter the presence of the living God.  If you are a visitor then the following 

information may be helpful. 
 

• We have a loop system. If appropriate switch hearing aids to “T”. 

• We have large print copies of most worship material – please ask. 

• Gluten free wafers are available – please request before the service begins. 

• Whatever your tradition, you are welcome to share in Holy Communion. 

• Toilet facilities are available including baby changing and disabled facilities. 

• We hope you will join us for refreshments after the service. 

Please take this sheet home with you! 

 

Sunday 23 June Trinity 1 
Wilsden 9.30 am   Morning Worship Genesis 24:1-27 Luke 8:26-39 
Wilsden 11.00 am Café Church 
Harden 11.15 am Morning Worship  Genesis 24:1-27 Luke 8:26-39 

Wilsden 6.30 pm Holy Communion Galatians 3:23-29 Luke 8:26-39 

 

 
 

Next Sunday’s services   

Wilsden 9.30 am   Holy Communion 

Harden 11.15 am Holy Communion 
 
 
 

Parishes of Harden and Wilsden 
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Diary for the next week  

Wed 10.45 am Home Communion at Laurel Bank 

Wed 2.30 pm Prayer and Cake at St. Saviour’s 

Wed 3.00 pm Roots After School Club at St. Saviour’s 

Fri  2.00 pm - 4.00pm Craft and Chat at St. Matthew’s 

Sat 3.00 pm 
Janice & Stephen Le Blancq’s Strawberry Tea  
at their home at 3.00 pm (if you’d like to come 
please email: jemilyb@outlook.com) 

 

Dates for your diary 

Sun 30th June Wilsden Gala  

Sat 6th July Denholme Gala 

Sun 7th July Curry Evening at Cardamon, book with Helen  
by 30th June 

Sun 14th July Cullingworth Gala 

Fri 19th July Quiz with Pie & Pea Supper at St. John’s at 7.30 pm 

Sat 20th July Summer Coffee Morning at St. Saviour’s 

Fri 26th July Churches Together Quiz at Trinity Church at 7.00 pm 

Sun 15th Sep Licensing of Revd. Richard Burge 3.00 pm at St. John’s 
 

Café Church will not meet on Sunday 30th June, the day of the Wilsden 

Gala 
 

 

Christian Aid Week 2019.   Contributions have now been counted and 
the total raised in our two villages was £726.23 (before Gift Aid) 
This is approximately 5% down from last year but pleasing in view of 
some of the problems with delivery.   
Thanks once again to everyone who helped in any way. 
 

 

 

A Strawberry Tea will be hosted by Janice and Stephen from 
Denholme Shared Church at their home on: 
Saturday 29th June, from 3.00 to 5.00 pm.  
There is no charge but donations, which will be shared between 
Manorlands and the church, will be welcome.  If you would like to go 
along please email Janice at jemilylb@outlook.com 
 

mailto:jemilylb@outlook.com
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Beatrice’s 100th Birthday 
 
A message from her family 
 

Just a thank you very much to 
everyone for making my aunt’s 100th 
birthday a very special occasion, with 
your visits, cards and presents. We do 
not have individual contact information 
for most of the people who visited so 
we would like to give our thanks to all 
her friends. She thoroughly enjoyed all 
the attention even if she could not 

hear much of the conversation.  We were not sure how many visitors to 
expect so the steady stream of people throughout the day was a 
pleasant surprise and kept Aunt Bee busy. She had a lovely day 
meeting everyone as did we.                                    Mike and Lorraine  

 
 

Regular Social Events in the Benefice 

Curry night @ Cardamon, Bingley, 6.45pm on the 1st Sunday of the 
month (book 1 week in advance through Helen Ludkin) 

Fellowship Lunches @ St. John’s, 12.30 on the 2nd Saturday of the 
month (Contact Jasmin for more details) 

Coffee morning with stall @ St. Saviour’s, 10-12 noon, 3rd Saturday of 
the month – all welcome 

 

Boogie Babes – 50 minute sessions of dance and fun aimed at pre-
school children – classes have recently started at: 
St Saviour’s on Mondays at 1 pm 
St Matthew’s on Tuesdays at 9.30 am 
St John’s on Thursdays at 11.30 am 
For further details visit www.boogiebabes.biz or see the posters in the 
family room 
 

100 Club winners of the May draw which took place on 2nd June:-  

   £25 – No 67                      £10 – No 90  

http://www.boogiebabes.biz/
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Please keep in prayer Beatrice Waddington and all those who are no 

longer able to join us at our services. 

 

Please pray for Gordon Nevill and for Bob Evans 

 
Prayers for the week beginning Sunday 23rd June 

Because of print deadlines this prayer diary cannot respond quickly to breaking news. In addition to 

the suggested topics, please keep in prayer national and international events as you learn of them. 

Sun 23-Jun 
Pray for all at Cafe Church and those who prepare and 

lead these services. 

Mon 24-Jun 
Pray for our country and those who will negotiate its 

future. 

Tue 25-Jun 
Pray for our elected representatives on Bradford 

Metropolitan District Council. 

Wed 26-Jun Pray for Harden and Wilsden parish councillors. 

Thu 27-Jun 
Pray for those who organise Bingley food bank and for all 

who need its help. 

Fri 28-Jun Pray for Richard and Heather as they prepare to join us. 

Sat 29-Jun 
On St. Peter’s Day pray for Dean Jerry and Bradford 

Cathedral’s ministry to the city. 

 

Prayer chains at St. Matthew’s and St. Saviour’s.  

St. Matthew’s: Margaret Harrison 272305. (Reserve is Dorothy 01274 497898) 

St. Saviour’s:  June Thompson   273787.   (Reserve is Hazel 274234) 

 

Please give contributions for the next newsletter to Pauline - Tel: 01535 273814        

Email: pstern155@gmail.com(and copy to David Haigh: david@haigh.demon.co.uk 

and Helen Ludkin)Copy Deadline: 12.00h on the WEDNESDAY before publication 

Please note we can only mention people, by name, in the newsletter with their 

consent. 

Websites: www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk www.stsavioursharden.org.uk 

Parish Administrator: Helen Ludkin pahardenwilsden@gmail.com  07788848830 

Team Vicar for Denholme, Cullingworth, Harden and Wilsden: 

Rev Suzy McCarter:  suzanne_mccarter@msn.com        01535 270687 

 

mailto:pstern155@gmail.com
http://www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk/
http://www.stsavioursharden.org.uk/
mailto:pahardenwilsden@gmail.com
mailto:suzanne_mccarter@msn.com

